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August 22, 2023 
 
Ms. Emily W. Johnson, AICP 
Senior Planner 
City of Ocala 
Growth Management Department 
201 SE 3rd Street, Second Floor 
Ocala, Florida 34471 
 
 
Subject: City of Ocala 23-02ESR  
Response Type: No Comments 
 
Dear Ms. Johnson, 
 
Pursuant to Section 163.3184(3), Florida Statutes (F.S.), in its role as a reviewing agency as 
identified in Section 163.3184(1)(c), F.S., the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) 
reviewed the amendment of City of Ocala’s Proposed 23-02ESR, as requested in your transmittal 
letter, dated July 20, 2023.  
 
 

FLUP23-45191 
This comprehensive plan amendment (FLUP23-45191) proposes revisions to the Future Land 
Use Element of the Comprehensive Plan by deleting Policy 18.3 relating to site specific 
development conditions for property located at 2015 NE 14th Stret and the parcel directly to the 
east, approximately 9.84 acres. 
 
Result: 
FDOT has determined the proposed amendment will have no significant adverse impacts to 
transportation resources or facilities of state importance.  
 
Please transmit a copy of the amendment, along with the supporting data and analysis, to the 
District upon its adoption.  Thank you for coordinating the review of this proposed amendment 
with FDOT. If you have any questions, you may contact me at 386-943-5457 or by email at 
james.rodriguez@dot.state.fl.us. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
 
James Rodriguez 
Systems Planning Coordinator 
 
cc:   Christopher Rison, Marion County 

Tara McCue, ECFRPC 

D. Ray Eubanks, DEO 
Barbara Powell, DEO 
Ben Naselius, FDOT 
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Melissa McKinney, FDOT 
Tiffany Hill, FDOT 


